
 
 

 

Cyclone Chapter of SHRM 

Meeting Minutes          

January 08, 2015 

 

 

Meeting called to order at 8:05 a.m. by President Darla Gabrielson. 

 

Present:    Human Resource Professional Members  

 

Introductions, Announcements, and Accomplishments: 

Members did introductions, and Darla did a quick activity reading the top 10 most common New Year’s resolutions. 

 

Chapter Business 

Financials: 

The November and December 2014 financial reports were emailed to members with the meeting announcement as well as 

posted on the Cyclone Chapter website.   

 

The following financials reports for December were read as follows: 

Checking - $7,876.60 

Savings - $3,773.86 

CD - $8,674.26 

CD - $5,101.40 

 

Kevin Stow made a motion, seconded by Deb Molsom to approve the November and December 2014 financials as 

presented.  Motion Carried.   

 

Minutes: 

The minutes of November 2014 meeting were posted on the Cyclone Chapter website with a link provided in the meetings 

announcement that was emailed to members. 

 

Michelle    made a motion, seconded Katy Sartwell to approve the meeting minutes of November 2014 as presented.  

Motion Carried.   

 

Membership Report: 

No report  

 

Education Update: 

Teresa Rummer reported that this presentation is approved for 1.5 general HRCI credits. She reported that she in the 

process of getting credits approved for the new SHRM certification credits.  

 

If you do already have a HRCI certification in good standing, the online SHRM certification pathway 

(www.SHRMcertification.org/pathway) to obtain the SHRM professional certification is open and takes between 45 

minutes to an hour to complete.  

 

Foundation Update: 

No report 

 

Technology Update: 

No report 

 

Diversity Update: 

No report 

 

Old Business: 

Darla reported that Cyclone SHRM decided to implement a dues holiday again this year if members are  national SHRM 

members. 



 

New Business 

Darla shared that Marcella Burkheimer is the contact for resume critiquing. We are looking for more volunteers for resume 

critiquing. Please let Darla know if you are interested so she can get your contact information to Marcella.  

 

Jeff Staton inducted new and returning officers of the executive committee, including: 

 Darla Gabrielson   - president of Cyclone SHRM 

 Stephanie Sobatka  - VP of Membership 

 Anna Andrews   - Secretary/Treasurer 

 Teresa Rummer   - Education Chair 

 Julie Moss  - 2014 Past President 

 

Program Summary 

Darla Gabrielson introduced Lynne Schreder for today’s presentation of “PPACA Updates for Employers and Employees”. 

 

Closing 

The next meeting will be on February 12, 2015, with a presentation by Lin Chape, Principal/Owner at Chape’ Consultants, 

LLC, who will present "Creative Workforce Development."  The meeting location will be at the ISU Foundation.   

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Anna Andrews 

  


